Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      17 June 2012

The meeting was called to order at 0940 by Barbara Riddy.  16 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 20 May 2012 meeting be accepted 
    Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                               Carried                                     
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
Executive Meeting discussions will be reported under the appropriate items below.
3. Financial
April

Net income      -$2,638.95

Year to Date    $21,741.83

Moved by Murray Welte: that the April 2012 financial report be accepted  

Seconded by Don Crocker.                                                                                                 Carried     

The May report was deferred until the next meeting.

The vending machine report was deferred until the next meeting. 
4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz  (absent)  
Autumn Umanetz repaired some minor stucco damage on the outside west corner of the Clubhouse.
Darrle Schlitz repaired the door to the electrical panel in the hangar.
There was some discussion about the dip in the grounds adjacent to the North side of the Clubhouse: it’s difficult to move parked aircraft in and out, and the drop from the sidewalk could be a safety hazard.  It’s envisioned that some fill, some topsoil and some grass seeding would be required to level out the area.

Moved by Ron Whyte: that an amount not to exceed $500 be made available to Garth Siewert to level the area adjacent to the north side of the Clubhouse. 

Seconded   by Don Crocker.                                                                                          Carried

                                                                                                                Action: Garth Siewert
  b. Parking – Paul Ralph  
Paul reported that our parking spaces are full, and that he is planning a minor shuffle of planes in an attempt to free up more space.
Several visitors have sent cheques to cover short-term parking charges.

Moved by Al Brust:  that these cheques be returned because short-term parking for visitors is free.  Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                 Carried
c.  Social –  Mike Wilkey (absent)

7 July – Saturday Fly-in breakfast at the Clubhouse.  Volunteers are needed for this event!   
A $100 cheque was received from the Chemainus Masons in appreciation for their use of the Clubhouse for their annual Slim Pritchard BBQ.

Secretarial Note:  following the meeting an email was received from Mike saying that he has to resign his position as Director and his responsibilities as social director due to other commitments.
d. Membership – Autumn Umanetz  
Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that Membership Applications from Ward Wamboldt, Martin Hatfield, and Bill Colborne (social membership) be accepted. 
Seconded by Doug Sowden                                                                                            Carried

e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Ken Welte 
 Following a large fuel dump in May prices have been increased to $1.559 for members and $1.78 for non-Members.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. 23 June – Langley Fly-in.  Ken Wardstrom kenward@axion.net
b. 24 June – Port Alberni.  See notice board.
c. 30 June – 2 July Atlin Floats and Wheels Fly-in  http://www.backcountrypilot.org/forum/viewtopic.php?f+8&t=8894
d. 21 July – Princeton Fly-in and Air Show   http://www.princetonairshow.ca/
e. 28 July – Pemberton Fly-in.  www.pembertonflyingclub.ca
Major Fly-ins
COPA Annual Fly-in and AGM.  Hanover, Ontario.  21-24 June 2012.  http://www.copacabbana.ca/
EAA Arlington Fly-in.  Arlington, WA. 11-15 July 2012.  http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/
EAA Airventure.  Oshkosh, Wisconsin. 23-29 July 2012. http://www.airventure.org/
Abbotsford Air Show.  (50th Anniversary) 10-12 August 2012  http://abbotsfordairshow.com/joomla/index.php/7-news/1-50-years-of-abbotsford-airshow-in-2012
Reno Air Races.  Reno, Nevada.  12-16 September 2012.  http://www.airrace.org/index.php
(To be confirmed.)
AOPA Aviation Summit.  Palm Springs, California.  11-13 October 2012.  http://www.aopa.org/summit/
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.  
A COPA for Kids day will be scheduled for July.

b.
NAC Lease
The lease has been paid until 31 March 2013.  Two items will be raised during the next round of negotiations: ownership of the Clubhouse and sale of jet fuel.  The Club’s position on these issues is documented.
c.   Nanaimo Ladysmith Schools Foundation
Following a suggestion at the previous meeting that Irma Erhart present the 2012 Ray Erhart – NFC Memorial Bursary at a monthly meeting, Doug Wakefield contacted Irma and found that she is not available on Sundays.
Secretarial Note:  subsequent to the meeting the Schools Foundation provided the following information about the 2012 bursary winner, Mr. Style Payne: “He is a grad from NDSS with a 4.0 GPA.  His plans are to go to VIU this September and take his Bachelor of Science with the intent to transfer into Engineering.  He is going to specialize in Aeronautical Engineering and possibly go on to become a pilot.  At NDSS, he was a Physics tutor for the grade 11 classes.  He has also volunteered with his church at fun fairs.  He has overcome quite a few obstacles in his life and is a well rounded student.”

There was some discussion about the bursary along the lines of the Club losing control of the award and that it is not benefiting Club members or family members.


Moved by Ron Whyte:  that the NFC no longer contribute to the Nanaimo Ladysmith Schools Foundation Award program, and that the bursary be returned to control of the NFC.  


Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                        Carried
Implementation details will be discussed at the July meeting.

Doug Wakefield will advise the Schools Foundation of this decision.

d. Air Cadet Weekend

Murray Welte thanked the NFC for its support for the 205 Collishaw Squadron Air Cadet Ceremonial Review on 27 May.  Don Crocker also expressed his appreciation, and commented on how appropriate it was for such an event to be held at an airport.

On 25 May Doug Wakefield received an invitation by email from 257 Parallel Squadron, Royal Canadian Air Cadets, in Ladysmith, for a representative of the NFC to attend their parade on 26 May.  He attended as the Club’s representative and reported that although the Squadron is small, members were enthusiastic and the parade was very well done.  Any support the NFC can provide the Squadron would be greatly appreciated.
7. New Business   
a. YCD Primary Fuel Provider.  

In early April the NAC issued a request for an Expression of Interest in being the airport’s primary fuel provider.  On 18 April Barbara replied, saying in essence that the Club was interested.  An acknowledgement of the reply was received from the NAC, but nothing further.  Rumour has it that a provider has been selected.
b. Environmental Audit

DTZ Barnicke advised that they have contracted Patrick Environmental to conduct a routine environmental audit of all airport properties during the period 15 June to 15 July.  Members were reminded to properly dispose of fuel samples and used engine oil.

c. NFC Insurance Policies


The Club renewed both insurance policies with HUB International until 12 April 2013 at a cost of $3275 and $2941.

d.   Riding Mower

Al Brust coordinated the repairs to the riding mower, with the help of Dennis Poff.

Doug Wakefield will send a letter to Dennis expressing the Club’s appreciation.

e.  Paul Rogers

Paul explained that with the assistance of Lois Gast he arranged the repair of the picnic table umbrella.  He requested that a letter of appreciation be sent to Hartmann and Company for their assistance.  Doug Wakefield will send the letter.


Paul also said that there was no longer a need to pay him for his housekeeping work around the Clubhouse.

8.
Next Meeting Date
 15 July 2012
 Executive Meeting 0900
 General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Murray Welte: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Don Crocker.                                                                                              Carried  

The meeting was adjourned at 1040.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Guest Speaker
Thanks to Doug Bishop for a fascinating presentation on his career as a commercial diver.
    Thanks to the volunteer chefs responsible for providing a tasty brunch.
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